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ITEM 5.  OTHER EVENTS. 
 
On May 12, 2004, BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc. issued a press release 
announcing that it has entered into definitive agreements with certain 
institutional and other accredited investors with respect to the private 
placement of 2,949,000 shares of its common stock and warrants to purchase 
442,350 shares of its common stock at a purchase price of $6.00 per unit. The 
private placement is expected to result in net proceeds to BioSante of 
approximately $16.5 million, after deduction of transaction expenses. BioSante 
will also issue warrants to purchase 92,646 shares of common stock to its 
placement agent in this private placement and its placement agent in its prior 
August 2003 private placement. BioSante has agreed to register the resale of the 
shares sold in the private placement, including the shares issuable upon 
exercise of the warrants, on a registration statement filed with the Securities 
and Exchange Commission under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended. 
 
The private placement is expected to be consummated within the next few days 
following satisfaction of certain customary closing conditions contained in the 
definitive transaction agreements, including approval of an additional listing 
application with the American Stock Exchange. 
 
The foregoing description of the private placement does not purport to be 
complete and is qualified in its entirety by reference to the form of 
subscription agreement entered into in connection with the private placement, 
which is attached hereto as Exhibit 10.1, a form of the warrant expected to be 
issued by BioSante to investors at the closing, which is attached hereto as 
Exhibit 10.2, and a copy of the press release announcing the private placement, 
and are hereby incorporated into this report by this reference. 
 
ITEM 7. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS. 
 
     (c)  Exhibits. 
 
          10.1  Form of Subscription Agreement dated as of May 11, 2004 by and 
                between BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc. and each of the 
                subscribers party to the Subscription Agreement (filed herewith 
                electronically). 
 
          10.2  Form of Warrant expected to be issued by BioSante 
                Pharmaceuticals, Inc. to each of the subscribers party to the 
                Subscription Agreements and the placement agents (filed herewith 
                electronically). 
 
          99.1  BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc. News Release dated May 12, 2004 
                (filed herewith electronically). 
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         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, 
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
                            BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
 
 
 
                            By:  /s/ Phillip B. Donenberg 
                                ------------------------------------------------ 
                                Phillip B. Donenberg 
                                Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Secretary 
Dated:  May 11, 2004 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
                                                                    EXHIBIT 10.1 
 
                             SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 
 
                  SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT (this "Agreement") made as of the date 
set forth on the signature page hereof between BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc., a 
Delaware corporation (the "Company") and the undersigned (the "Subscriber"). 
 
                                   WITNESSETH: 
 
                  WHEREAS, the Company is offering in a private placement to 
accredited investors (the "Offering") up to 2,949,207 shares of its common 
stock, par value $0.0001 per share (the "Common Stock") at a price equal to 
$6.00 per share (the "Offering Price"), and warrants to purchase shares of 
Common Stock equal to fifteen percent (15%) of the total number of shares sold 
to Subscriber in the Offering at an exercise price per share equal to $7.00 (the 
"Warrants"). The Warrants are issued for a four year and nine-month period. The 
shares of Common Stock and Warrants offered hereby are sometimes referred to as 
the "Securities;" and 
 
                  WHEREAS, the Subscriber desires to purchase that number of 
Securities set forth on the signature page hereof on the terms and conditions 
hereinafter set forth; and 
 
                  WHEREAS, the Company has engaged Leerink Swann & Company (the 
"Placement Agent") as placement agent for the Offering on a "best-efforts" 
basis. 
 
                  NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the 
mutual representations and covenants hereinafter set forth, the parties hereto 
agree as follows: 
 
I.        SUBSCRIPTION FOR SECURITIES AND REPRESENTATIONS BY SUBSCRIBER 
 
1.1 Subject to the terms and conditions hereinafter set forth, the Subscriber 
hereby irrevocably subscribes for and agrees to purchase from the Company such 
Securities as is set forth upon the signature page hereof and the Company agrees 
to sell such Securities to the Subscriber for said purchase price. The purchase 
price is payable by wire transfer of immediately available funds 
contemporaneously with the execution and delivery of this Agreement by the 
Subscriber. All wires should be sent to: 
 
                  JP Morgan Chase 
                  55 Water Street 
                  New York, NY 10041 
                  ABA# 021 000 021 
                  Account#: 323 213 251 
                  Attn: Henry Reinhold 
 
                  Certificates for the shares of Common Stock and the Warrants 
will be delivered by the Company to the Subscriber promptly following the 
Closing (as herein defined). Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Subscriber 
acknowledges that the final approval of the American Stock Exchange is required 
in connection with the issuance of the Common Stock and, 
 



 
 
 
 
 
accordingly, the Securities may be subject to return to the Company in exchange 
for the return of the full purchase price of the Securities to the Subscriber. 
 
                   1.2 The Subscriber recognizes that the purchase of Securities 
involves a high degree of risk in that (i) the Company remains an early stage 
business with a limited operating history and will require funds in addition to 
the proceeds of the Offering; (ii) an investment in the Company is highly 
speculative and only investors who can afford the loss of their entire 
investment should consider investing in the Company; (iii) the Subscriber may 
not be able to liquidate its investment; (iv) transferability of the Securities 
is extremely limited; and (v) in the event of a disposition, the Subscriber 
could sustain the loss of its entire investment. 
 
                   1.3 The Subscriber represents that the Subscriber is an 
"accredited investor" as such term is defined in Rule 501 of Regulation D 
promulgated under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, (the "Act"), as 
indicated by the responses to the questions contained in Section VII hereof, and 
that the Subscriber is able to bear the economic risk and illiquidity of an 
investment in the Securities. 
 
                   1.4 The Subscriber hereby acknowledges and represents that 
(i) the Subscriber has prior investment experience, including investment in 
non-listed and unregistered securities, or that the Subscriber has employed the 
services of an investment advisor, attorney and/or accountant to read all of the 
documents furnished or made available by the Company both to the Subscriber and 
to all other prospective investors to evaluate the merits and risks of such an 
investment on the Subscriber's behalf; (ii) the Subscriber recognizes the highly 
speculative nature of an investment in the Securities; and (iii) the Subscriber 
is able to bear the economic risk and illiquidity which the Subscriber assumes 
by investing in the Securities. 
 
                   1.5 The Subscriber (i) hereby represents that the Subscriber 
has been furnished by the Company during the course of this transaction with and 
has carefully read the Company's SEC Filings (as hereafter defined), including 
without limitation the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the fiscal 
year ended December 31, 2003, the additional risk factors specific to the Common 
Stock and the Offering contained in Schedule 1.5 (together with the SEC Filings, 
the "Offering Documents"), and all other information regarding the Company which 
the Subscriber has requested or desired to know; (ii) has been afforded the 
opportunity to ask questions of and receive answers from duly authorized 
officers or other representatives of the Company concerning the terms and 
conditions of the Offering; and (iii) has received any additional information 
which the Subscriber has requested. 
 
                   1.6 (a) To the extent necessary, the Subscriber has retained, 
at its own expense, and relied upon the advice of appropriate professionals 
regarding the investment, tax and legal merits and consequences of this 
Agreement and its purchase of the Securities hereunder. 
 
                       (b) The Subscriber represents that (i) the Subscriber was 
contacted regarding the sale of the Securities by the Placement Agent (or an 
authorized agent or representative thereof) with whom the Subscriber had a prior 
substantial pre-existing relationship and (ii) no Securities were offered or 
sold to it by means of any form of general solicitation or 
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general advertising, and in connection therewith the Subscriber did not (A) 
receive or review any advertisement, article, notice or other communication 
published in a newspaper or magazine or similar media or broadcast over 
television or radio, whether closed circuit or generally available; or (B) 
attend any seminar, meeting or industry investor conference whose attendees were 
invited by any general solicitation or general advertising. 
 
                  1.7 The Subscriber hereby acknowledges that the Offering has 
not been reviewed by the United States Securities and Exchange Commission (the 
"SEC") because of the Company's representations that this Offering is intended 
to be exempt from the registration requirements of Section 5 of the Act pursuant 
to Sections 3(b), 4(2) and/or 4(6) thereof and Regulation D promulgated under 
the Act. The Subscriber agrees that the Subscriber will not, directly or 
indirectly, offer, sell, pledge, transfer or otherwise dispose of (or solicit 
any offers to buy, purchase or otherwise acquire or take a pledge of) any of the 
Securities, except in compliance with the Act and the rules and regulations 
promulgated thereunder. 
 
                  1.8 The Subscriber understands that none of the Securities 
have been registered under the Act by reason of a claimed exemption under the 
provisions of the Act which depends, in part, upon the Subscriber's investment 
intention. In this connection, the Subscriber hereby represents that the 
Subscriber is purchasing the Securities for the Subscriber's own account for 
investment and not with a view toward the resale or distribution thereof to 
others. The Subscriber, if an entity, was not formed for the purpose of 
purchasing the Securities. The Subscriber understands that Rule 144 promulgated 
under the Act requires, among other conditions, a one-year holding period prior 
to the resale (in limited amounts) of securities acquired in a non-public 
offering without having to satisfy the registration requirements under the Act. 
 
                  1.9 The Subscriber understands and hereby acknowledges that 
the Company is under no obligation to register the Securities under the Act or 
any state securities or "blue sky" laws other than as set forth in Section V. 
The Subscriber consents that the Company may, if it desires, permit the transfer 
of the Securities out of the Subscriber's name only when the Subscriber's 
request for transfer is accompanied by an opinion of counsel reasonably 
satisfactory to the Company that neither the sale nor the proposed transfer 
results in a violation of the Act or any applicable state "blue sky" laws 
(collectively, "Securities Laws"). 
 
                  1.10 The Subscriber consents to the placement of a legend on 
any certificate or other document evidencing the Securities indicating that such 
Securities have not been registered under the Act or any state securities or 
"blue sky" laws and setting forth or referring to the restrictions on 
transferability and sale thereof contained in this Agreement. The Subscriber is 
aware that the Company will make a notation in its appropriate records and issue 
"stop transfer" instructions to its transfer agent with respect to the 
restrictions on the transferability of such Securities. 
 
                  1.11 The Subscriber understands that the Company will review 
this Agreement and, if such Subscriber is an individual, hereby gives authority 
to the Company to call Subscriber's bank or place of employment (in a call in 
which the Placement Agent participates) or otherwise review the financial 
standing of the Subscriber; and it is further agreed that upon 
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their mutual agreement the Placement Agent and the Company reserve the 
unrestricted right, without further documentation or agreement on the part of 
the Subscriber, to reject or limit any subscription, to accept subscriptions for 
Securities and to close the Offering to the Subscriber at any time. 
 
                  1.12 The Subscriber hereby represents that the address of the 
Subscriber furnished by the Subscriber on the signature page hereof is the 
Subscriber's principal residence if the Subscriber is an individual or its 
principal business address if it is a corporation or other entity. 
 
                  1.13 The Subscriber represents that the Subscriber has full 
power and authority (corporate, statutory and otherwise) to execute and deliver 
this Agreement and to purchase the Securities subscribed for hereby. This 
Agreement constitutes the legal, valid and binding obligation of the Subscriber, 
enforceable against the Subscriber in accordance with its terms. 
 
                  1.14 If the Subscriber is a corporation, partnership, limited 
liability company, trust, employee benefit plan, individual retirement account, 
Keogh Plan, or other entity, then (a) it is authorized and qualified to become 
an investor in the Company and the person signing this Agreement on behalf of 
such entity has been duly authorized by such entity to do so, and (b) it is duly 
organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of the 
jurisdiction of its organization. 
 
                  1.15 The Subscriber represents and warrants that the 
Subscriber is not (a) a broker or dealer admitted to membership in the National 
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. ("NASD"), (b) a controlling stockholder 
of an NASD member, or (c) a person associated with a member of the NASD. 
 
                  1.16 The Subscriber represents and warrants that it has not 
engaged, consented to nor authorized any broker, finder or intermediary to act 
on its behalf, directly or indirectly, as a broker, finder or intermediary in 
connection with the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. The Subscriber 
shall indemnify and hold harmless the Company from and against all fees, 
commissions or other payments owing to any such person or firm acting on behalf 
of such Subscriber hereunder. 
 
                  1.17 The Subscriber acknowledges that (a) the Company has 
engaged, consented to and authorized the Placement Agent in connection with the 
transactions contemplated by this Agreement, (b) the Company shall pay the 
Placement Agent a commission and reimburse the Placement Agent's expenses and 
the Company shall indemnify and hold harmless the Subscriber from and against 
all fees, commissions or other payments owing by the Company to the Placement 
Agent or any other person or firm acting on behalf of the Company hereunder and 
(c) registered representatives of the Placement Agent and/or its designees 
(including, without limitation, registered representatives of the Placement 
Agent and/or its designees who participate in the Offering and sale of the 
securities sold in the Offering) will be paid a portion of the commissions paid 
to the Placement Agent. 
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                  1.18 The Subscriber, whose name appears on the signature line 
below, shall be the beneficial owner of the Securities for which such Subscriber 
subscribes. 
 
                  1.19 The Subscriber agrees that from the time the Subscriber 
was first contacted by the Placement Agent regarding the Offering, until a point 
in time equal to the earlier of (i) the date that the Registration Statement (as 
defined in Section 5.2(a)) is declared effective by the SEC) or (ii) four months 
from the date hereof, the Subscriber has not and shall not, directly or 
indirectly, through related parties, affiliates or otherwise, (A) sell "short" 
or "short against the box" (as those terms are generally understood) any equity 
security of the Company or (B) otherwise engage in any transaction that involves 
hedging of the Subscriber's position in any equity security of the Company. 
 
                  1.20 The Subscriber understands, acknowledges and agrees with 
the Company as follows: 
 
                           (a) The Company may terminate the Offering or reject 
any subscription at any time in its sole discretion. The execution of this 
Agreement by the Subscriber or solicitation of the investment contemplated 
hereby shall create no obligation on the part of the Company or the Placement 
Agent to accept any subscription or complete the Offering. 
 
                           (b) The Subscriber hereby acknowledges and agrees 
that the subscription hereunder is irrevocable by the Subscriber, and that, 
except as required by law, the Subscriber is not entitled to cancel, terminate 
or revoke this Agreement or any agreements of the Subscriber hereunder and that 
if the Subscriber is an individual this Agreement shall survive the death or 
disability of the Subscriber and shall be binding upon and inure to the benefit 
of the parties and their heirs, executors, administrators, successors, legal 
representatives and permitted assigns. 
 
                           (c) No federal or state agency or authority has made 
any finding or determination as to the accuracy or adequacy of the Offering 
Documents or as to the fairness of the terms of the Offering nor any 
recommendation or endorsement of the Securities. Any representation to the 
contrary is a criminal offense. In making an investment decision, the Subscriber 
must rely on its own examination of the Company and the terms of the Offering, 
including the merits and risks involved. 
 
II.      REPRESENTATIONS BY THE COMPANY 
 
         The Company hereby represents and warrants to the Subscriber that: 
 
                  2.1 Organization and Qualification. The Company is a 
corporation duly organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws 
of the State of Delaware and has full corporate power and lawful authority to 
conduct its business as presently conducted. The Company is duly qualified to do 
business as a foreign corporation and is in good standing in each jurisdiction 
in which the nature of the business presently conducted by it or the properties 
owned, leased or operated by it, makes such qualification or licensing necessary 
and where the failure to be so qualified or licensed would have a material 
adverse effect upon the business, prospects or financial condition of the 
Company. 
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                  2.2 Capitalization and Voting Rights. The authorized capital 
stock of the Company is as set forth in its most recent SEC Filing (as hereafter 
defined), 14,820,138 shares of common stock and 404,102 shares of class C 
special stock of which are issued and outstanding as of May 7, 2004. All issued 
and outstanding shares of capital stock of the Company are validly issued, fully 
paid and nonassessable. Except as set forth in this Agreement or in the SEC 
Filings, there are no outstanding options, warrants, agreements, commitments, 
convertible securities, preemptive rights or other rights to subscribe for or to 
purchase any shares of capital stock of the Company nor are there any 
agreements, promises or commitments to issue any of the foregoing. Except as set 
forth in the SEC Filings, in this Agreement and as otherwise required by law, 
there are no restrictions upon the voting or transfer of the Securities pursuant 
to the Company's Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation, as amended, 
(the "Certificate of Incorporation"), By-laws or other governing documents or 
any agreement or other instruments to which the Company is a party or by which 
the Company is bound; provided, however, that the Securities will be subject to 
restrictions on transfer and Securities Laws (as hereafter defined) as provided 
herein. 
 
                  2.3 Authorization; Enforceability. The Company has all 
corporate right, power and authority to enter into this Agreement and to 
consummate the transactions contemplated hereby. All corporate action on the 
part of the Company, its directors and stockholders necessary for the 
authorization, execution, delivery and performance of this Agreement by the 
Company, the authorization, sale, issuance and delivery of the Securities and 
the performance of the Company's obligations hereunder has been taken. This 
Agreement has been duly executed and delivered by the Company and constitutes a 
legal, valid and binding obligation of the Company, enforceable against the 
Company in accordance with its terms, subject to laws of general application 
relating to bankruptcy, insolvency and the relief of debtors and rules of law 
governing specific performance, injunctive relief or other equitable remedies, 
and to limitations of public policy. The Securities have been duly and validly 
authorized and, upon the issuance and delivery thereof and payment therefor as 
contemplated by this Agreement, will be free and clear of liens (other than any 
liens created by or imposed on the holders thereof through no action of the 
Company), duly and validly authorized and issued, fully paid and nonassessable. 
The issuance and sale of the Securities contemplated hereby will not give rise 
to any preemptive rights or rights of first refusal on behalf of any person. 
 
                  2.4 No Conflict; Governmental Consents. 
 
                           (a) The execution and delivery by the Company of this 
Agreement, the consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby and the 
offer and sale of the Securities will not result in the violation of any law, 
statute, rule, regulation, order, writ, injunction, judgment or decree of any 
court or governmental authority to or by which the Company is bound that would 
have a material adverse effect upon the business or financial condition of the 
Company, or of any provision of the Certificate of Incorporation or By-laws of 
the Company, and will not conflict with, or result in a breach or violation of, 
any of the terms or provisions of, or constitute (with due notice or lapse of 
time or both) a default under, any lease, loan agreement, mortgage, security 
agreement, trust indenture or other agreement or instrument to which the Company 
is a party or by which it is bound or to which any of its properties or assets 
is subject, nor result in the creation or imposition of any lien upon any of the 
properties or assets of the 
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Company that would have a material adverse effect upon the business or financial 
condition of the Company. 
 
                           (b) No consent, waiver, approval, authorization or 
other order of any governmental authority or other third-party is required to be 
obtained by the Company in connection with the authorization, execution and 
delivery of this Agreement or with the authorization, issuance and sale of the 
Securities, except for such consents, waivers, approvals, authorizations, orders 
or filings as may be required to be obtained or made, and which shall have been 
obtained or made at or prior to the required time and except for such consents, 
waivers, approvals, authorizations, orders or filings that would not materially 
adversely affect the business, property, financial condition or results of 
operations of the Company. 
 
                  2.5 Licenses. The Company has all licenses, permits and other 
governmental authorizations currently required for the conduct of its business 
or ownership of properties and is in all material respects complying therewith, 
except for any licenses, permits or other governmental authorizations which 
would not materially adversely affect the business, property, financial 
condition, or results of operations of the Company. 
 
                  2.6 Litigation. Except as set forth in Schedule 2.6, the 
Company knows of no pending or threatened legal or governmental proceedings 
against the Company which could materially adversely affect the business, 
property, financial condition or results of operations of the Company. 
 
                  2.7 Accuracy of Reports. All reports required to be filed by 
the Company within the twelve (12) months prior to the date of this Agreement 
under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), have 
been duly and timely filed with the SEC. All such reports complied at the time 
of their respective filing dates in all material respects with the requirements 
of the Exchange Act or the Securities Act, as applicable, and all rules and 
regulations thereunder of their respective forms. None of such reports contained 
(as of their respective dates) any untrue statement of a material fact or 
omitted to state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in 
order to make the statements contained therein, in light of the circumstances 
under which they were made, not misleading. 
 
                  2.8 Investment Company. The Company is not an "investment 
company" within the meaning of such term under the Investment Company Act of 
1940, as amended, and the rules and regulations of the SEC thereunder. 
 
                  2.9 RESERVED. 
 
                  2.10 No Material Adverse Change. Since the filing of the 
Company's most recent SEC Report, there has not been any material adverse change 
(financial or otherwise) in the assets, properties, financial condition, 
operating results or business of the Company. 
 
                  2.11 Financial Statements. The financial statements included 
in the Company's most recent Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the fiscal year 
ended December 31, 2003 and all other reports filed by the Company with the SEC 
pursuant to the Exchange Act since the filing of 
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such Annual Report on Form 10-KSB and prior to the date hereof (collectively, 
the "SEC Filings") present fairly and accurately in all material respects the 
financial position of the Company as of the dates shown and its results of 
operations and cash flows for the periods shown, and such financial statements 
have been prepared in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles 
applied on a consistent basis (except as may be indicated thereon or in the 
notes thereto and subject, in the case of unaudited financial statements, to 
normal adjustments). Except as set forth in the financial statements of the 
Company included in the SEC Filings filed prior to the date hereof, to the 
Company's knowledge, the Company has no liabilities, contingent or otherwise, 
except those which individually or in the aggregate are not material to the 
financial condition or operating results of the Company. 
 
                  2.12 Compliance with Laws. Neither the Company nor, to the 
Company's knowledge, any Person (as hereafter defined) acting on the Company's 
behalf and in accordance with the Company's instructions, has conducted any 
general solicitation or general advertising (as those terms are used in 
Regulation D of the Act) in connection with the offer or sale of the Securities. 
Neither the Company nor any of its Affiliates (as hereafter defined), nor, to 
the Company's knowledge, any Person acting on the Company's or on the behalf of 
its Affiliates and in accordance with the Company's instructions, has, directly 
or indirectly, made any offers or sales of any security of the Company or 
solicited any offers to buy any security of the Company, under circumstances 
that would adversely affect reliance by the Company on Section 4(2) of the Act 
for the exemption from registration for the transactions contemplated hereby or 
would require registration of the Securities under the Act. The Company is in 
compliance with the requirements of the American Stock Exchange "(AMEX") for 
continued listing of the Common Stock thereon and has not received any 
notification that, and has no knowledge that, the AMEX is contemplating 
terminating such listing nor, to the Company's knowledge, is there any basis 
therefore. The transactions contemplated by this Agreement will not contravene 
the rules and regulations of the AMEX, however, the approval of the AMEX will be 
required for the issuance and sale of the Shares and the Warrant Shares and the 
Company will use commercially reasonable efforts to obtain such approval. The 
Company has filed a subsequent listing application for listing the Securities on 
and hereby represents and warrants to the Placement Agent and the Subscriber 
that it will take any other necessary action in accordance with the rules of the 
AMEX to enable the Securities to trade on the AMEX. 
 
III.     TERMS OF SUBSCRIPTION 
 
                  3.1 The Offering is for up to 2,949,207 shares of Common Stock 
and Warrants. The Securities are offered on a "best efforts" basis. 
 
                  3.2 Upon the mutual consent of the Company and the Placement 
Agent, this Offering may close (the "Closing") prior to the sale of all 
2,949,207 shares of Common Stock and there is no assurance that all 2,949,207 
shares of Common Stock will be sold. The Closing shall occur at the discretion 
of the Company and the Placement Agent (the "Closing Date"). The purchase price 
is payable by wire transfer of immediately available funds as provided in 
Section 1.1. 
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                  3.3 The Subscriber hereby authorizes and directs the Company 
to deliver the Securities to be issued to the Subscriber pursuant to this 
Agreement directly to the Subscriber's account maintained by the Placement Agent 
or, if no such account exists, to the residential or business address indicated 
on the signature page hereto. 
 
                  3.4 The Subscriber hereby authorizes and directs the Company 
to return any funds related to unaccepted subscriptions to the same account from 
which the funds were drawn, including any customer account maintained with the 
Placement Agent. 
 
IV.      CONDITIONS TO OBLIGATIONS OF THE SUBSCRIBERS AND THE COMPANY 
 
                  4.1 The Subscribers' obligation to purchase the Securities at 
the Closing is subject to the fulfillment on or prior to the Closing Date of the 
following conditions, which conditions may be waived at the option of each 
Subscriber to the extent permitted by law: 
 
                           (a) Representations and Warranties. The 
representations and warranties made by the Company in Section II hereof shall be 
true and correct in all material respects when made, and shall be true and 
correct in all material respects on the Closing Date with the same force and 
effect as if they had been made on and as of said date. 
 
                           (b) Covenants. All covenants, agreements and 
conditions contained in this Agreement to be performed by the Company on or 
prior to such purchase shall have been performed or complied with in all 
material respects. 
 
                           (c) No Legal Order Pending. There shall not then be 
in effect any legal or other order enjoining or restraining the transactions 
contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
                           (d) No Law Prohibiting or Restricting Such Sale. 
There shall not be in effect any law, rule or regulation prohibiting or 
restricting such sale or requiring any consent or approval of any person to 
issue the Securities which consent or approval shall not have been obtained 
(except as may otherwise be provided in this Agreement). 
 
                           (e) Legal Opinion. Upon the Closing, counsel to the 
Company shall have delivered to the Placement Agent for the benefit of the 
Subscribers a legal opinion with respect to such legal matters relating to this 
Agreement and the Offering as the Placement Agent may reasonably require. 
 
                  4.2 The Company's obligation to sell the Securities at the 
Closing is subject to the fulfillment on or prior to the Closing Date of the 
following conditions, which conditions may be waived at the option of the 
Company to the extent permitted by law: 
 
                           (a) Acknowledgements, Representations and Warranties. 
The acknowledgements, representations and warranties made by the Subscriber in 
Section I hereof shall be true and correct in all respects when made, and shall 
be true and correct in all material respects on the Closing Date with the same 
force and effect as if they had been made on and as of said date; provided, 
however, that any acknowledgement, representation or warranty made by 
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the Subscriber that is not true and correct and as a result the Subscriber is 
not an "accredited investor" under Rule 501 under Regulation D of the Act or the 
Company is not able to rely upon a private placement exemption under Rule 506 
under Regulation D of the Act for the issuance of the Securities will 
automatically be deemed to be material. If any such representations, warranties 
or acknowledgements shall not be true and accurate in any respect prior to the 
Closing, the undersigned shall give immediate written notice of such fact to the 
Company, to the Placement Agent, and to his representatives, if any, specifying 
which representations, warranties or acknowledgements are not true and accurate 
and the reason therefor. 
 
                           (b) Covenants. All covenants, agreements and 
conditions contained in this Agreement to be performed by the Subscriber on or 
prior to such purchase shall have been performed or complied with in all 
material respects. 
 
                           (c) No Legal Order Pending. There shall not then be 
in effect any legal or other order enjoining or restraining the transactions 
contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
                           (d) No Law Prohibiting or Restricting Such Sale. 
There shall not be in effect any law, rule or regulation prohibiting or 
restricting such sale or requiring any consent or approval of any person to 
issue the Securities which consent or approval shall not have been obtained 
(except as may otherwise be provided in this Agreement). 
 
V.       REGISTRATION RIGHTS. 
 
                  5.1 As used in this Agreement, the following terms shall have 
the following meanings: 
 
                           (a) "Affiliate" shall mean, with respect to any 
Person (as defined below), any other Person controlling, controlled by, or under 
direct or indirect common control with, such Person (for the purposes of this 
definition "control," when used with respect to any specified Person, shall mean 
the power to direct the management and policies of such person, directly or 
indirectly, whether through ownership of voting securities, by contract or 
otherwise; and the terms "controlling" and "controlled" shall have meanings 
correlative to the foregoing). 
 
                           (b) "Business Day" shall mean a day, Monday through 
Friday, on which banks are generally open for business in each of New York, New 
York; Boston, Massachusetts; and Chicago, Illinois. 
 
                           (c) "Holders" shall mean the Subscriber and any 
person holding Registrable Securities as defined below, or any person to whom 
the rights under Section V have been transferred in accordance with Section 5.10 
hereof, and who, if known by the Company, shall be specifically named by the 
Company as selling stockholders in the Registration Statement (as defined 
below). 
 
                           (d) "Person" shall mean any person, individual, 
corporation, limited liability company, partnership, trust or other 
nongovernmental entity or any governmental agency, court, authority or other 
body (whether foreign, federal, state, local or otherwise). 
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                           (e) The terms "register," "registered" and 
"registration" refer to the registration effected by preparing and filing with 
the SEC a registration statement in compliance with the Act, and the declaration 
or ordering by the SEC of the effectiveness of such registration statement. 
 
                           (f) "Registrable Securities" shall mean (i) the 
Common Stock, and (ii) the shares of Common Stock issuable upon exercise of the 
Warrants; provided, however, that securities shall only be treated as 
Registrable Securities if and only for so long as they (A) have not been 
disposed of pursuant to a registration statement declared effective by the SEC, 
(B) have not been sold in a transaction exempt from the registration and 
prospectus delivery requirements of the Act so that all transfer restrictions 
and restrictive legends with respect thereto are removed upon the consummation 
of such sale, (C) are held by a Holder or a permitted transferee pursuant to 
Section 5.10 and (D) are held by a Holder that may sell all such securities of 
the Company then held by such Holder under Rule 144 under the Act in a 
three-month period. 
 
                           (g) "Registration Expenses" shall mean all expenses 
incurred by the Company in complying with Section 5.2 hereof, including, without 
limitation, all registration, qualification and filing fees, printing expenses, 
escrow fees, fees and expenses of counsel for the Company, blue sky fees and 
expenses and the expense of any special audits incident to, or required by, any 
such registration (but excluding the aggregate fees of legal counsel for all 
Holders). 
 
                           (h) "Registration Statement" shall have the meaning 
ascribed to such term in Section 5.2 (a). 
 
                           (i) "Registration Period" shall have the meaning 
ascribed to such term in Section 5.4 (a). 
 
                           (j) "Selling Expenses" shall mean all underwriting 
discounts and selling commissions applicable to the sale of Registrable 
Securities and the aggregate fees and expenses of legal counsel for all Holders. 
 
                  5.2 The Company shall, as soon as reasonably practicable, but 
not later than thirty (35) days after the Closing Date (the "Filing Date"), (i) 
use its reasonable best efforts to file with the SEC a registration statement on 
Form S-3 (or if not eligible for such form, on such other form on which the 
Company is eligible) (the "Registration Statement") with respect to the resale 
of the Registrable Securities and use its reasonable best efforts to have such 
Registration Statement declared effective by the SEC within 90 days from the 
Closing Date and (ii) cause such Registration Statement to remain effective for 
the Registration Period. 
 
                  5.3 All Registration Expenses incurred in connection with any 
registration, qualification, exemption or compliance pursuant to Section 5.2 
shall be borne by the Company. All Selling Expenses relating to the sale of 
securities registered by or on behalf of Holders shall be borne by such Holders 
pro rata on the basis of the number of securities so registered. 
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                  5.4 In the case of the registration, qualification, exemption 
or compliance effected by the Company pursuant to this Agreement, the Company 
shall, upon reasonable request, inform each Holder as to the status of such 
registration, qualification, exemption and compliance. At its expense the 
Company shall: 
 
                           (a) use its reasonable best efforts to keep such 
registration, and any qualification, exemption or compliance under state 
securities laws which the Holders reasonably request the Company to obtain, 
continuously effective as to all Registrable Securities until the earlier of: 
(i) the Holders having completed the distribution of the Registrable Securities 
described in the Registration Statement relating thereto; or (ii) with respect 
to any Holder, such time as all Registrable Securities then held by such Holder 
may be sold in compliance with Rule 144 under the Act within any three-month 
period. The period of time during which the Company is required hereunder to 
keep the Registration Statement effective is referred to herein as "the 
Registration Period"; 
 
                           (b) advise the Holders (or in the case of (ii) below, 
advise the Placement Agent): 
 
                                    (i) when the Registration Statement or any 
amendment thereto has been filed with the SEC and when the Registration 
Statement or any post-effective amendment thereto has become effective; 
 
                                    (ii) of any request by the SEC for 
amendments or supplements to the Registration Statement or the prospectus 
included therein or for additional information; 
 
                                    (iii) of the issuance by the SEC of any stop 
order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration Statement or the 
initiation of any proceedings for such purpose; 
 
                                    (iv) of the receipt by the Company of any 
notification with respect to the suspension of the qualification of the 
Registrable Securities included therein for sale in any jurisdiction or the 
initiation or threatening of any proceeding for such purpose; and 
 
                                    (v) subject to the limitations set forth in 
Section 5.7(b) hereof, of the happening of any event that requires the making of 
any changes in the Registration Statement or the prospectus so that, as of such 
date, the statements therein are not misleading and do not omit to state a 
material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements 
therein (in the case of the prospectus, in the light of the circumstances under 
which they were made) not misleading; 
 
                           (c) make every reasonable effort to obtain the 
withdrawal of any order suspending the effectiveness of any Registration 
Statement at the earliest possible time; 
 
                           (d) furnish to each Holder, without charge, at least 
one copy of such Registration Statement and any post-effective amendment or 
supplement thereto, including 
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financial statements and schedules, and, if the Holder so requests in writing, 
all exhibits (excluding those incorporated by reference) in the form filed with 
the SEC; 
 
                           (e) during the Registration Period, deliver to each 
Holder, without charge, a reasonable number of copies of the prospectus included 
in such Registration Statement and any amendment or supplement thereto as such 
Holder may reasonably request; and the Company consents to the use, consistent 
with the provisions hereof, of the prospectus and any amendment or supplement 
thereto by each of the selling Holders of Registrable Securities in connection 
with the offering and sale of the Registrable Securities covered by the 
prospectus and any amendment or supplement thereto; 
 
                           (f) during the Registration Period, deliver to each 
Holder, upon request, (i) a copy of the full Registration Statement (excluding 
exhibits); (ii) all exhibits excluded by the parenthetical to the immediately 
preceding clause (i); and (iii) such other documents as may be reasonably 
requested by the Holder. 
 
                           (g) prior to any public offering of Registrable 
Securities pursuant to the Registration Statement, register or qualify or obtain 
an exemption for the offer and sale under the securities or blue sky laws of 
such jurisdictions as any such Holders reasonably request in writing, provided 
that the Company shall not for any such purpose be required to qualify generally 
to transact business as a foreign corporation in any jurisdiction where it is 
not so qualified or to consent to general service of process in any such 
jurisdiction, and do any and all other acts or things reasonably necessary or 
advisable to enable the offer and sale in such jurisdictions of the Registrable 
Securities covered by the Registration Statement; 
 
                           (h) cooperate with the Holders to facilitate the 
timely preparation and delivery of certificates representing Registrable 
Securities to be sold pursuant to the Registration Statement, free of any 
restrictive legends to the extent not required at such time as determined by the 
Company after consultation with legal counsel and in such denominations and 
registered in such names as Holders may request; 
 
                           (i) upon the occurrence of any event contemplated by 
Section 5.4(b)(v) above, the Company shall promptly prepare a post-effective 
amendment to the Registration Statement or a supplement to the related 
prospectus, or file any other required document so that, as thereafter delivered 
to purchasers of the Registrable Securities included therein, the prospectus 
will not include any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state any 
material fact necessary to make the statements therein, in the light of the 
circumstances under which they were made, not misleading; and 
 
                           (j) use its reasonable best efforts to comply in all 
material respects with all applicable rules and regulations of the SEC, and make 
generally available to the Holders not later than 45 days (or 90 days if the 
fiscal quarter is the fourth fiscal quarter) after the end of its fiscal quarter 
in which the first anniversary date of the effective date of the Registration 
Statement occurs, an earnings statement satisfying the provisions of Section 
11(a) of the Act. 
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                  5.5 The Holders shall have no right to take any action to 
restrain, enjoin or otherwise delay any registration pursuant to Section 5.2 
hereof as a result of any controversy that may arise with respect to the 
interpretation or implementation of this Agreement. 
 
                  5.6 (a) To the extent permitted by law, the Company shall 
indemnify each Holder, each underwriter of the Registrable Securities and each 
person controlling such Holder and each such underwriter within the meaning of 
Section 15 of the Act, with respect to which any registration, qualification or 
compliance has been sought pursuant to this Agreement, against all claims, 
losses, expenses, costs, damages and liabilities (or action in respect thereof), 
including any of the foregoing incurred in settlement of any litigation, 
commenced or threatened (subject to Section 5.6(c) below), arising out of or 
based on (i) any untrue statement (or alleged untrue statement) of a material 
fact contained in any registration statement, prospectus or offering circular, 
or any amendment or supplement thereof, incident to any such registration, 
qualification or compliance, or based on any omission (or alleged omission) to 
state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make 
the statements therein not misleading in light of the circumstances in which 
they were made, or (ii) any violation or alleged violation by the Company of the 
Act, the Exchange Act, or any rule or regulation promulgated under the Act or 
the Exchange Act, and shall reimburse each Holder, each underwriter of the 
Registrable Securities and each person controlling such Holder and each such 
underwriter, for reasonable legal and other expenses, in connection with 
investigating or defending any such claim, loss, damage, liability or action as 
and when incurred; provided that the Company shall not be liable in any such 
case to the extent that any untrue statement or omission or allegation thereof 
is made in reliance upon and in conformity with written information furnished to 
the Company by or on behalf of such Holder or underwriter and stated to be 
specifically for use in preparation of such registration statement, prospectus 
or offering circular; provided that the Company shall not be liable in any such 
case where the claim, loss, damage or liability arises out of or is related to 
the failure of the Holder to comply with the covenants and agreements contained 
in Section 5.7 hereof, and except that the foregoing indemnity agreement is 
subject to the condition that, insofar as it relates to any such untrue 
statement or alleged untrue statement or omission or alleged omission made in 
the preliminary prospectus but eliminated or remedied in the amended prospectus 
on file with the SEC at the time the registration statement becomes effective or 
in the amended prospectus filed with the SEC pursuant to Rule 424(b) of the Act 
or in the prospectus subject to completion under Rule 434 of the Act, which 
together meet the requirements of Section 10(a) of the Act (the "Final 
Prospectus"), such indemnity agreement shall not inure to the benefit of any 
such Holder, any such underwriter or any such controlling person, if a copy of 
the Final Prospectus furnished by the Company to the Holder for delivery was not 
furnished to the person or entity asserting the loss, liability, claim or damage 
at or prior to the time such furnishing is required by the Act and the Final 
Prospectus would have cured the defect giving rise to such loss, liability, 
claim or damage. Notwithstanding any provision herein to the contrary, the 
Company shall reimburse each Holder, upon such Holder's demand, for all 
reasonably necessary expenses and costs which are incurred, as and when 
incurred, by such Holder as a result of the indemnification claims described in 
this Section 5.6(a). Such demand may be made from time to time prior to 
resolution of the claim. In no event shall the Company be liable for the 
expenses and costs of more than one attorney on behalf of the Holders unless in 
the reasonable judgment of a Holder, based upon written advice of its counsel, a 
conflict of 
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interest exists between the Holders with respect to such claims, in which case 
the Company shall reimburse the Holders for additional attorneys. 
 
                           (b) Each Holder will severally, if Registrable 
Securities held by such Holder are included in the securities as to which such 
registration, qualification or compliance is being effected, indemnify the 
Company, each of its directors and officers, each underwriter of the Registrable 
Securities and each person who controls the Company and each underwriter of the 
Registrable Securities within the meaning of Section 15 of the Act, against all 
claims, losses, expenses, costs, damages and liabilities (or actions in respect 
thereof), including any of the foregoing incurred in settlement of any 
litigation, commenced or threatened (subject to Section 5.6(c) below), arising 
out of or based on any untrue statement (or alleged untrue statement) of a 
material fact contained in any registration statement, prospectus or offering 
circular, or any amendment or supplement thereof, incident to any such 
registration, qualification or compliance or based on any omission (or alleged 
omission) to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or 
necessary to make the statements therein not misleading in light of the 
circumstances in which they were made, and will reimburse the Company, such 
directors and officers, each underwriter of the Registrable Securities and each 
person controlling the Company and each underwriter of the Registrable 
Securities for reasonable legal and any other expenses or costs reasonably 
incurred in connection with investigating or defending any such claim, loss, 
damage, liability or action as incurred, in each case to the extent, but only to 
the extent, that such untrue statement or omission or allegation thereof is made 
in reliance upon, and in conformity with, written information furnished to the 
Company by or on behalf of the Holder and stated to be specifically for use in 
preparation of such registration statement, prospectus or offering circular; 
provided that the indemnity shall not apply to the extent that such claim, loss, 
damage or liability results from the fact that a current copy of the prospectus 
or offering circular was not made available to the Holder and such current copy 
of the prospectus or offering circular would have cured the defect giving rise 
to such loss, claim, expense, costs, damage or liability. Notwithstanding the 
foregoing, in no event shall a Holder be liable for any such claims, losses, 
expenses, costs, damages or liabilities in excess of the proceeds received by 
such Holder in that offering, except in the event of fraud by such Holder. 
 
                           (c) Each party entitled to indemnification under this 
Section 5.6 (the "Indemnified Party") shall give notice to the party required to 
provide indemnification (the "Indemnifying Party") promptly after such 
Indemnified Party has actual knowledge of any claim as to which indemnity may be 
sought, and shall permit the Indemnifying Party to assume the defense of any 
such claim or any litigation resulting therefrom, provided that counsel for the 
Indemnifying Party, who shall conduct the defense of such claim or litigation, 
shall be approved by the Indemnified Party (whose approval shall not 
unreasonably be withheld), and the Indemnified Party may participate in such 
defense with its own counsel at such Indemnified Party's expense unless the 
named parties to any proceeding covered hereby (including any impleaded parties) 
include both the Company or any others the Company may designate and one or more 
Indemnified Persons, and representation of the Indemnified Persons and such 
other parties by the same counsel would be inappropriate due to actual or 
potential differing interests between them, and provided further that the 
failure of any Indemnified Party to give notice as provided herein shall not 
relieve the Indemnifying Party of its obligations under this Agreement, unless 
such failure is materially prejudicial to the Indemnifying Party in defending 
such claim or 
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litigation. An Indemnifying Party shall not be liable for any settlement of an 
action or claim effected without its written consent (which consent will not be 
unreasonably withheld). 
 
                           (d) If the indemnification provided for in this 
Section 5.6 is held by a court of competent jurisdiction to be unavailable to an 
Indemnified Party with respect to any loss, liability, claim, damage, cost or 
expense referred to therein, then the Indemnifying Party, in lieu of 
indemnifying such Indemnified Party thereunder, shall contribute to the amount 
paid or payable by such Indemnified Party as a result of such loss, liability, 
claim, damage, cost or expense in such proportion as is appropriate to reflect 
the relative fault of the Indemnifying Party on the one hand and of the 
Indemnified Party on the other in connection with the statements or omissions 
which resulted in such loss, liability, claim, damage, cost or expense as well 
as any other relevant equitable considerations. The relative fault of the 
Indemnifying Party and of the Indemnified Party shall be determined by reference 
to, among other things, whether the untrue or alleged untrue statement of a 
material fact or the omission to state a material fact relates to information 
supplied or which should have been supplied by the Indemnifying Party or by the 
Indemnified Party and the parties' relative intent, knowledge, access to 
information and opportunity to correct or prevent such statement or omission. 
 
                  5.7 (a) Subject to the limitations set forth in Section 
5.7(b) below, upon receipt of any notice from the Company of the happening of 
any event requiring the preparation of a supplement or amendment to a prospectus 
relating to Registrable Securities so that, as thereafter delivered to the 
Holders, such prospectus will not contain an untrue statement of a material fact 
or omit to state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to 
make the statements therein not misleading, each Holder shall forthwith 
discontinue disposition of Registrable Securities pursuant to the registration 
statement contemplated by Section 5.2 until its receipt of copies of the 
supplemented or amended prospectus from the Company and, if so directed by the 
Company, each Holder shall deliver to the Company all copies, other than 
permanent file copies then in such Holder's possession, of the prospectus 
covering such Registrable Securities current at the time of receipt of such 
notice. 
 
                           (b) Any Holder of the Company's outstanding Common 
Stock shall suspend, upon request of the Company, any disposition of Registrable 
Securities pursuant to the Registration Statement and prospectus contemplated by 
Section 5.2 during any period, not to exceed two 30-day periods within any 
12-month period, when the Company determines in good faith that offers and sales 
pursuant thereto should not be made by reason of the presence of material 
undisclosed circumstances or developments with respect to which the disclosure 
that would be required in such a prospectus is premature, would have an adverse 
effect on the Company or is otherwise inadvisable. The period of time in which 
the disposition of Registrable Securities pursuant to the Registration Statement 
and prospectus is so suspended shall be referred to as a "Black-Out Period." The 
Company agrees to so advise the Holders promptly of the commencement and 
termination of any such Black-Out Period, and the Holders agree to keep the fact 
of such Black-Out Period confidential. 
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                           (c) As a condition to the inclusion of its 
Registrable Securities, each Holder shall furnish to the Company such 
information regarding such Holder, the securities of the Company owned 
beneficially or of record by such Holder and the distribution proposed by such 
Holder as the Company may request in writing because it is required in 
connection with any registration, qualification or compliance referred to in 
this Section V. Any sale of any Registrable Securities by any Holder shall 
constitute a representation and warranty by such Holder that the required 
information relating to such Holder and its plan of distribution is as set forth 
in the prospectus delivered by such Holder in connection with such disposition, 
that such prospectus does not as of the time of such sale contain any untrue 
statement of a material fact relating to such Holder or its plan of distribution 
and that such prospectus does not as of the time of such sale omit to state any 
material fact relating to such Holder or its plan of distribution necessary to 
make the statements in such prospectus, in the light of the circumstances under 
which they were made, not misleading. 
 
                           (d) With respect to any sale of Registrable 
Securities pursuant to a Registration Statement filed pursuant to this Section 
V, each Holder hereby covenants with the Company not to make any sale of the 
Registrable Securities without effectively causing the prospectus delivery 
requirements under the Act to be satisfied. 
 
                           (e) Each Holder acknowledges and agrees that the 
Registrable Securities sold pursuant to the Registration Statement described in 
this Section are not transferable on the books of the Company unless the stock 
certificate submitted to the transfer agent evidencing such Registrable 
Securities is accompanied by a certificate reasonably satisfactory to the 
Company to the effect that (i) the Registrable Securities have been sold in 
accordance with such Registration Statement and (ii) the requirement of 
delivering a current prospectus has been satisfied. 
 
                           (f) Each Holder shall not take any action with 
respect to any distribution deemed to be made pursuant to such registration 
statement, which would constitute a violation of Regulation M under the Exchange 
Act or any other applicable rule, regulation or law. 
 
                           (g) At the end of the Registration Period, the 
Holders of Registrable Securities included in the Registration Statement shall 
discontinue sales of shares pursuant to such Registration Statement upon receipt 
of notice from the Company of its intention to remove from registration the 
shares covered by such Registration Statement which remain unsold. 
 
                  5.8 With a view to making available to the Holders the 
benefits of certain rules and regulations of the SEC which at any time permit 
the sale of the Registrable Securities to the public without registration, the 
Company shall use its reasonable best efforts: 
 
                           (a) to make and keep public information available, as 
those terms are understood and defined in Rule 144 under the Act, at all times; 
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                           (b) to file with the SEC in a timely manner all 
reports and other documents required of the Company under the Exchange Act; and 
 
                           (c) so long as a Holder owns any Registrable 
Securities, to furnish to such Holder upon any reasonable request a written 
statement by the Company as to its compliance with Rule 144 under the Act, and 
of the Exchange Act, and a copy of the most recent annual or quarterly report of 
the Company, and such other reports and documents of the Company as such Holder 
may reasonably request in availing itself of any rule or regulation of the SEC 
allowing a Holder to sell any such securities without registration. 
 
                  5.9 With the written consent of the Company and the Holders 
holding a majority of the Registrable Securities that are then outstanding, any 
provision of this Section V may be waived (either generally or in a particular 
instance, either retroactively or prospectively and either for a specified 
period of time or indefinitely) or amended. Upon the effectuation of each such 
waiver or amendment, the Company shall promptly give written notice thereof to 
the Holders, if any, who have not previously received notice thereof or 
consented thereto in writing. 
 
                  5.10 The rights and obligations of the Holders under this 
Section V may not be assigned or transferred to or assumed by any transferee or 
assignee except (i) to a transferee that acquires at least 20% of such Holder's 
Registrable Securities or (ii) to an Affiliate or limited or general partner of 
a Holder; provided that such transfer was not in violation of this Agreement or 
the Securities Laws; and provided, further, that any person to whom the rights 
under this Section V have been transferred in accordance with this Section 5.10 
has assumed the obligations of a Holder hereunder and a copy of such written 
assignment and assumption is provided to the Company. 
 
VI.      MISCELLANEOUS 
 
                  6.1 Any notice or other communication given hereunder shall be 
deemed sufficient in writing and sent by (a) telecopy or facsimile at the 
address or number designated below (if delivered on a business day during normal 
business hours where such notice is to be received); or (b) registered or 
certified mail, return receipt requested, or delivered by hand against written 
receipt therefor, addressed to BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc., 111 Barclay 
Boulevard, Lincolnshire, Illinois 60069, Facsimile: (847) 478-9260, Attention: 
Stephen M. Simes, with a copy to Leerink Swann & Company, One Federal Street, 
Boston, Massachusetts 02110, Facsimile (617) 918-4900, Attention: Stuart R. 
Barich. Notices shall be deemed to have been given or delivered on the date of 
mailing, except notices of change of address, which shall be deemed to have been 
given or delivered when received. 
 
                  6.2 Except as set forth in Section 5.9, this Agreement shall 
not be changed, modified or amended except by a writing signed by the parties to 
be charged, and this Agreement may not be discharged except by performance in 
accordance with its terms or by a writing signed by the party to be charged. 
 
                  6.3 Upon the execution and delivery of this Agreement by the 
Subscriber, this Agreement shall become a binding obligation of the Subscriber 
with respect to the purchase of 
 
 
                                       18 



 
 
 
 
 
Securities as herein provided, subject to acceptance by the Company and the 
Placement Agent; subject, however, to the right hereby reserved to the Company 
to enter into the same agreements with other subscribers and to add and/or 
delete other persons as subscribers. 
 
                  6.4 Notwithstanding the place where this Agreement may be 
executed by any of the parties hereto, the parties expressly agree that all the 
terms and provisions hereof shall be construed in accordance with and governed 
by the laws of the State of Delaware without regard to principles of conflicts 
of law. 
 
                  6.5 The holding of any provision of this Agreement to be 
invalid or unenforceable by a court of competent jurisdiction shall not affect 
any other provision of this Agreement, which shall remain in full force and 
effect. If any provision of this Agreement shall be declared by a court of 
competent jurisdiction to be invalid, illegal or incapable of being enforced in 
whole or in part, such provision shall be interpreted so as to remain 
enforceable to the maximum extent permissible consistent with applicable law and 
the remaining conditions and provisions or portions thereof shall nevertheless 
remain in full force and effect and enforceable to the extent they are valid, 
legal and enforceable, and no provisions shall be deemed dependent upon any 
other covenant or provision unless so expressed herein. 
 
                   6.6 It is agreed that a waiver by either party of a breach of 
any provision of this Agreement shall not operate, or be construed, as a waiver 
of any subsequent breach by that same party. 
 
                   6.7 The parties agree to execute and deliver all such further 
documents, agreements and instruments and take such other and further action as 
may be necessary or appropriate to carry out the purposes and intent of this 
Agreement. 
 
                   6.8 This Agreement may be executed in two or more 
counterparts each of which shall be deemed an original, but all of which shall 
together constitute one and the same instrument. 
 
                   6.9 The Subscriber agrees not to issue any public statement 
with respect to the Subscriber's investment or proposed investment in the 
Company or the terms of any agreement or covenant between them and the Company 
without the Company's prior written consent, except such disclosures as may be 
required under applicable law or under any applicable order, rule or regulation. 
 
                  6.10 Nothing in this Agreement shall create or be deemed to 
create any rights in any person or entity not a party to this Agreement, except 
for the Placement Agent and the holders of Registrable Securities. 
 
                  6.11 Any pronoun herein shall include all genders and/or the 
plural or singular as appropriate from the context. 
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SIGNATURE PAGE                                    DATE SIGNED:            , 2004 
                                                               ----------- 
 
NUMBER OF SHARES: 
                                                              -------------- 
 
MULTIPLIED BY OFFERING PRICE PER SHARE:              x                 $6.00 
 
EQUALS SUBSCRIPTION AMOUNT:                          = 
                                                              -------------- 
 
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Warrants (multiply the number of shares by 15%): 
                                                        --------------- 
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
"INVESTOR" (Name in which securities should be issued) 
 
 
 
By: 
   ------------------------------------- 
Print Name: 
           ----------------------------- 
Title: 
      ---------------------------------- 
 
- ---------------------------------------- 
Address 
 
- ---------------------------------------- 
City, State and Zip Code 
 
- ---------------------------------------- 
Telephone-Business 
 
- ---------------------------------------- 
Facsimile-Business 
 
- ---------------------------------------- 
Tax ID # or Social Security # 
 
 
 
*THE ATTACHED CERTIFICATE OF SIGNATORY MUST ALSO BE COMPLETED. 
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================================================================================ 
This Subscription Agreement is agreed to and accepted as of ____________, 2004. 
 
                                       BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
 
                                       By: 
 
                                       ------------------------------------ 
                                       Name: 
                                       Title: 
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                            CERTIFICATE OF SIGNATORY 
 
      (To be completed if Securities are being subscribed for by an entity) 
 
 
                  I,______________________________, am the______________________ 
 
of _____________________________________________ (the "Entity"). 
 
         I certify that I am empowered and duly authorized by the Entity to 
execute and carry out the terms of the Subscription Agreement and to purchase 
and hold the Securities, and certify further that the Subscription Agreement has 
been duly and validly executed on behalf of the Entity and constitutes a legal 
and binding obligation of the Entity. 
 
         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have set my hand this___ day of ____, 2004. 
 
 
                                        --------------------------------------- 
                                                      (Signature) 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 10.2 
 
 
NEITHER THESE SECURITIES NOR THE SECURITIES ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE OF THESE 
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED WITH THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION OR 
THE SECURITIES COMMISSION OF ANY STATE IN RELIANCE UPON AN EXEMPTION FROM 
REGISTRATION UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED (THE "SECURITIES 
ACT"), AND, ACCORDINGLY, MAY NOT BE OFFERED OR SOLD EXCEPT PURSUANT TO AN 
EFFECTIVE REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OR PURSUANT TO AN 
AVAILABLE EXEMPTION FROM, OR IN A TRANSACTION NOT SUBJECT TO, THE REGISTRATION 
REQUIREMENTS OF THE SECURITIES ACT AND IN ACCORDANCE WITH APPLICABLE STATE 
SECURITIES LAWS AS EVIDENCED BY A LEGAL OPINION OF COUNSEL TO THE TRANSFEROR TO 
SUCH EFFECT, THE SUBSTANCE OF WHICH SHALL BE REASONABLY ACCEPTABLE TO THE 
COMPANY. THESE SECURITIES AND THE SECURITIES ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE OF THESE 
SECURITIES MAY BE PLEDGED IN CONNECTION WITH A BONA FIDE MARGIN ACCOUNT SECURED 
BY SUCH SECURITIES. 
 
 
 
                         BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
 
 
                                     WARRANT 
 
 
Warrant No. [  ]                       Date of Original Issuance: May [  ], 2004 
 
         BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC., a Delaware corporation (the "COMPANY"), 
hereby certifies that, for value received, ______________ or its registered 
assigns (the "HOLDER"), is entitled to purchase from the Company up to a total 
of [15% OF THE AMOUNT OF SHARES PURCHASED IN THE OFFERING] shares of common 
stock, par value $0.0001 per share (the "COMMON STOCK"), of the Company (each 
such share, a "WARRANT SHARE" and all such shares, the "WARRANT SHARES") at an 
exercise price equal to $7.00 per share (as adjusted from time to time as 
provided in Section 9, the "EXERCISE PRICE"), at any time and from time to time 
from and after [November __, 2004][SIX MONTHS AND ONE DAY AFTER CLOSING] and 
through and including August __, 2009 (the "EXPIRATION DATE"), and subject to 
the following terms and conditions: 
 
     1. Definitions. In addition to the terms defined elsewhere in this Warrant, 
capitalized terms that are not otherwise defined herein shall have the meanings 
given to such terms in the Subscription Agreement of even date herewith to which 
the Company and the original Holder are parties (the "PURCHASE AGREEMENT"). 
 
     2. Registration of Warrant. The Company shall register this Warrant, upon 
records to be maintained by the Company for that purpose (the "WARRANT 
REGISTER"), in the name of the record Holder hereof from time to time. The 
Company may deem and treat the registered Holder of this Warrant as the absolute 
owner hereof for the purpose of any exercise hereof or any distribution to the 
Holder, and for all other purposes, absent actual notice to the contrary. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
     3. Registration of Transfers. Except as otherwise provided below, the 
Company shall register the transfer of any portion of this Warrant in the 
Warrant Register, upon surrender of this Warrant, with the Form of Assignment 
attached hereto duly completed and signed, to the Company at its address 
specified herein. Upon any such registration or transfer, a new Warrant to 
purchase Common Stock, in substantially the form of this Warrant (any such new 
Warrant, a "NEW WARRANT"), evidencing the portion of this Warrant so transferred 
shall be issued to the transferee and a New Warrant evidencing the remaining 
portion of this Warrant not so transferred, if any, shall be issued to the 
transferring Holder. The acceptance of the New Warrant by the transferee thereof 
shall be deemed the acceptance by such transferee of all of the rights and 
obligations of a holder of a Warrant. 
 
     4. Exercise and Duration of Warrants. This Warrant shall be exercisable by 
the registered Holder at any time and from time to time on or after the date 
hereof to and including the Expiration Date. At 6:30 p.m., New York City time on 
the Expiration Date, the portion of this Warrant not exercised prior thereto 
shall be and become void and of no value. The Company may not call or redeem all 
or any portion of this Warrant without the prior written consent of the Holder. 
 
     5. Delivery of Warrant Shares. 
 
          (a) To effect exercises hereunder, the Holder shall not be required to 
physically surrender this Warrant unless the aggregate Warrant Shares 
represented by this Warrant is being exercised. Upon delivery of the Exercise 
Notice to the Company (with the attached Warrant Shares Exercise Log) at its 
address for notice set forth herein and upon payment of the Exercise Price 
multiplied by the number of Warrant Shares that the Holder intends to purchase 
hereunder, the Company shall promptly (but in no event later than five business 
days after the Date of Exercise (as defined herein)) issue and deliver to the 
Holder, a certificate for the Warrant Shares issuable upon such exercise, which, 
unless otherwise required by the Purchase Agreement, shall be free of 
restrictive legends. The Company shall, upon request of the Holder and if such 
Warrant Shares could be resold without restriction under Rule 144(k) of the Act, 
use its reasonable best efforts to deliver Warrant Shares hereunder 
electronically through the Depository Trust Corporation or another established 
clearing corporation performing similar functions, if available, provided, that, 
the Company may, but will not be required to change its transfer agent if its 
current transfer agent cannot deliver Warrant Shares electronically through the 
Depository Trust Corporation. A "DATE OF EXERCISE" means the date on which the 
Holder shall have delivered to Company: (i) the Exercise Notice (with the 
Warrant Exercise Log attached to it), appropriately completed and duly signed 
and (ii) if such Holder is not utilizing the cashless exercise provisions set 
forth in this Warrant, payment of the Exercise Price for the number of Warrant 
Shares so indicated by the Holder to be purchased. 
 
          (b) If by the fifth business day after a Date of Exercise the Company 
fails to deliver the required number of Warrant Shares in the manner required 
pursuant to Section 5(a), then the Holder will have the right to rescind such 
exercise. 
 
          (c) The Company's obligations to issue and deliver Warrant Shares in 
accordance with the terms hereof are absolute and unconditional, irrespective of 
any action or inaction by the Holder to enforce the same, any waiver or consent 
with respect to any provision 
 
 



 
 
 
hereof, the recovery of any judgment against any Person or any action to enforce 
the same, or any setoff, counterclaim, recoupment, limitation or termination, or 
any breach or alleged breach by the Holder or any other Person of any obligation 
to the Company or any violation or alleged violation of law by the Holder or any 
other Person, and irrespective of any other circumstance which might otherwise 
limit such obligation of the Company to the Holder in connection with the 
issuance of Warrant Shares. Nothing herein shall limit a Holder's right to 
pursue any other remedies available to it hereunder, at law or in equity 
including, without limitation, a decree of specific performance and/or 
injunctive relief with respect to the Company's failure to timely deliver 
certificates representing shares of Common Stock upon exercise of the Warrant as 
required pursuant to the terms hereof. 
 
     6. Charges, Taxes and Expenses. Issuance and delivery of certificates for 
shares of Common Stock upon exercise of this Warrant shall be made without 
charge to the Holder for any issue or transfer tax, withholding tax, transfer 
agent fee or other incidental tax or expense in respect of the issuance of such 
certificates, all of which taxes and expenses shall be paid by the Company; 
provided, however, that the Company shall not be required to pay any tax which 
may be payable in respect of any transfer involved in the registration of any 
certificates for Warrant Shares or Warrants in a name other than that of the 
Holder. The Holder shall be responsible for all other tax liability that may 
arise as a result of holding or transferring this Warrant or receiving Warrant 
Shares upon exercise hereof. 
 
     7. Replacement of Warrant. If this Warrant is mutilated, lost, stolen or 
destroyed, the Company shall issue or cause to be issued in exchange and 
substitution for and upon cancellation hereof, or in lieu of and substitution 
for this Warrant, a New Warrant, but only upon receipt of evidence reasonably 
satisfactory to the Company of such loss, theft or destruction and customary and 
reasonable indemnity (which shall not include a surety bond), if requested. 
Applicants for a New Warrant under such circumstances shall also comply with 
such other reasonable regulations and procedures and pay such other reasonable 
third-party costs as the Company may prescribe. If a New Warrant is requested as 
a result of a mutilation of this Warrant, then the Holder shall deliver such 
mutilated Warrant to the Company as a condition precedent to the Company's 
obligation to issue the New Warrant. 
 
     8. Reservation of Warrant Shares. The Company covenants that it will at all 
times reserve and keep available out of the aggregate of its authorized but 
unissued and otherwise unreserved Common Stock, solely for the purpose of 
enabling it to issue Warrant Shares upon exercise of this Warrant as herein 
provided, the number of Warrant Shares which are then issuable and deliverable 
upon the exercise of this entire Warrant, free from preemptive rights or any 
other contingent purchase rights of persons other than the Holder (taking into 
account the adjustments and restrictions of Section 9). The Company covenants 
that all Warrant Shares so issuable and deliverable shall, upon issuance and the 
payment of the applicable Exercise Price in accordance with the terms hereof, be 
duly and validly authorized, issued and fully paid and nonassessable. 
 
     9. Certain Adjustments. The Exercise Price and number of Warrant Shares 
issuable upon exercise of this  Warrant are subject to 
adjustment from time to time as set forth in this Section 9. 
 



 
 
 
          (a) Stock Dividends and Splits. If the Company, at any time while this 
Warrant is outstanding, (i) pays a stock dividend on its Common Stock or 
otherwise makes a distribution on any class of capital stock that is payable in 
shares of Common Stock, (ii) subdivides outstanding shares of Common Stock into 
a larger number of shares, or (iii) combines outstanding shares of Common Stock 
into a smaller number of shares, then in each such case the Exercise Price shall 
be multiplied by a fraction of which the numerator shall be the number of shares 
of Common Stock outstanding immediately before such event and of which the 
denominator shall be the number of shares of Common Stock outstanding 
immediately after such event. Any adjustment made pursuant to clause (i) of this 
paragraph shall become effective immediately after the record date for the 
determination of stockholders entitled to receive such dividend or distribution, 
and any adjustment pursuant to clause (ii) or (iii) of this paragraph shall 
become effective immediately after the effective date of such subdivision or 
combination. If any event requiring an adjustment under this paragraph occurs 
during the period that an Exercise Price is calculated hereunder, then the 
calculation of such Exercise Price shall be adjusted appropriately to reflect 
such event. 
 
          (b) Fundamental Transactions. If, at any time while this Warrant is 
outstanding, (1) the Company effects any merger or consolidation of the Company 
with or into another Person, (2) the Company effects any sale of all or 
substantially all of its assets in one or a series of related transactions, (3) 
any tender offer or exchange offer (whether by the Company or another Person) is 
completed pursuant to which holders of Common Stock are permitted to tender or 
exchange their shares for other securities, cash or property, or (4) the Company 
effects any reclassification of the Common Stock or any compulsory share 
exchange pursuant to which the Common Stock is effectively converted into or 
exchanged for other securities, cash or property (in any such case, a 
"FUNDAMENTAL TRANSACTION"), then the Holder shall have the right thereafter to 
receive, upon exercise of this Warrant, the same amount and kind of securities, 
cash or property as it would have been entitled to receive upon the occurrence 
of such Fundamental Transaction if it had been, immediately prior to such 
Fundamental Transaction, the holder of the number of Warrant Shares then 
issuable upon exercise in full of this Warrant (the "ALTERNATE CONSIDERATION"). 
For purposes of any such exercise, the determination of the Exercise Price shall 
be appropriately adjusted to apply to such Alternate Consideration based on the 
amount of Alternate Consideration issuable in respect of one share of Common 
Stock in such Fundamental Transaction, and the Company shall apportion the 
Exercise Price among the Alternate Consideration in a reasonable manner 
reflecting the relative value of any different components of the Alternate 
Consideration. If holders of Common Stock are given any choice as to the 
securities, cash or property to be received in a Fundamental Transaction, then 
the Holder shall be given the same choice as to the Alternate Consideration it 
receives upon any exercise of this Warrant following such Fundamental 
Transaction. Any successor to the Company or surviving entity in such 
Fundamental Transaction shall issue to the Holder a new warrant substantially in 
the form of this Warrant and consistent with the foregoing provisions and 
evidencing the Holder's right to purchase the Alternate Consideration for the 
aggregate Exercise Price upon exercise thereof. The terms of any agreement 
pursuant to which a Fundamental Transaction is effected shall include terms 
requiring any such successor or surviving entity to comply with the provisions 
of this paragraph (b) and insuring that the Warrant (or any such replacement 
security) will be similarly adjusted upon any subsequent transaction analogous 
to a Fundamental Transaction. 
 
 



 
 
          (c) Number of Warrant Shares. Simultaneously with any adjustment to 
the Exercise Price pursuant to paragraph (a) of this Section, the number of 
Warrant Shares that may be purchased upon exercise of this Warrant shall be 
increased or decreased proportionately, so that after such adjustment the 
aggregate Exercise Price payable hereunder for the adjusted number of Warrant 
Shares shall be the same as the aggregate Exercise Price in effect immediately 
prior to such adjustment. 
 
          (d) Calculations. All calculations under this Section 9 shall be made 
to the nearest cent or the nearest 1/100th of a share, as applicable. The number 
of shares of Common Stock outstanding at any given time shall not include shares 
owned or held by or for the account of the Company, and the disposition of any 
such shares shall be considered an issue or sale of Common Stock. 
 
          (e) Notice of Adjustments. Upon the occurrence of each adjustment 
pursuant to this Section 9, the Company at its expense will promptly compute 
such adjustment in accordance with the terms of this Warrant and prepare a 
certificate setting forth such adjustment, including a statement of the adjusted 
Exercise Price and adjusted number or type of Warrant Shares or other securities 
issuable upon exercise of this Warrant (as applicable), describing the 
transactions giving rise to such adjustments and showing in detail the facts 
upon which such adjustment is based. Upon written request, the Company will 
promptly deliver a copy of each such certificate to the Holder and to the 
Company's transfer agent. 
 
          (f) Notice of Corporate Events. If the Company (i) declares a dividend 
or any other distribution of cash, securities or other property in respect of 
its Common Stock, including without limitation any granting of rights or 
warrants to subscribe for or purchase any capital stock of the Company or any 
Subsidiary, (ii) authorizes or approves, enters into any agreement contemplating 
or solicits stockholder approval for any Fundamental Transaction or (iii) 
authorizes the voluntary dissolution, liquidation or winding up of the affairs 
of the Company, then the Company shall deliver to the Holder a notice describing 
the material terms and conditions of such transaction, at least 10 calendar days 
prior to the applicable record or effective date on which a Person would need to 
hold Common Stock in order to participate in or vote with respect to such 
transaction, and the Company will take all steps reasonably necessary in order 
to insure that the Holder is given the practical opportunity to exercise this 
Warrant prior to such time so as to participate in or vote with respect to such 
transaction; provided, however, that the failure to deliver such notice or any 
defect therein shall not affect the validity of the corporate action required to 
be described in such notice. 
 
     10. Payment of Exercise Price. The Holder may pay the Exercise Price in one 
of the following manners: 
 
 
          (a) Cash Exercise. The Holder may deliver immediately available funds; 
or 
 
 
          (b) Cashless Exercise. The Holder may notify the Company in an 
Exercise Notice of its election to utilize cashless exercise, in which event the 
Company shall issue to the Holder the number of Warrant Shares determined as 
follows: 
 
                                    X = Y [(A-B)/A] 
 



 
 
                             where: 
 
                                    X = the number of Warrant Shares to be 
                                    issued to the Holder. 
 
                                    Y = the number of Warrant Shares with 
                                    respect to which this Warrant is being 
                                    exercised. 
 
                                    A = the average of the closing prices for 
                                    the five business days immediately prior to 
                                    (but not including) the Exercise Date. 
 
                                    B = the Exercise Price. 
 
For purposes of Rule 144 promulgated under the Securities Act, it is intended, 
understood and acknowledged that the Warrant Shares issued in a cashless 
exercise transaction shall be deemed to have been acquired by the Holder, and 
the holding period for the Warrant Shares shall be deemed to have commenced, on 
the date this Warrant was originally issued. 
 
     11. No Fractional Shares. No fractional shares of Warrant Shares will be 
issued in connection with any exercise of this Warrant. In lieu of any 
fractional shares which would, otherwise be issuable, the Company shall pay cash 
equal to the product of such fraction multiplied by the closing price of one 
Warrant Share as reported by the American Stock Exchange or such other national 
exchange on which the Common Stock is then traded on the date of exercise. 
 
     12. Notices. Any and all notices or other communications or deliveries 
hereunder (including, without limitation, any Exercise Notice) shall be in 
writing and shall be deemed given and effective on the earliest of (i) the date 
of transmission, if such notice or communication is delivered via facsimile at 
the facsimile number specified in this Section prior to 6:30 p.m. (New York City 
time) on a business day, (ii) the next business day after the date of 
transmission, if such notice or communication is delivered via facsimile at the 
facsimile number specified in this Section on a day that is not a business day 
or later than 6:30 p.m. (New York City time) on any business day, (iii) the 
business day following the date of mailing, if sent by nationally recognized 
overnight courier service, or (iv) upon actual receipt by the party to whom such 
notice is required to be given. The addresses for such communications shall be: 
(i) if to the Company, to BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc., Attn: Chief Financial 
Officer, Facsimile No.: (847) 478-9263, or (ii) if to the Holder, to the address 
or facsimile number appearing on the Warrant Register or such other address or 
facsimile number as the Holder may provide to the Company in accordance with 
this Section. 
 
     13. Warrant Agent. The Company shall serve as warrant agent under this 
Warrant. Upon 30 days' notice to the Holder, the Company may appoint a new 
warrant agent. Any corporation into which the Company or any new warrant agent 
may be merged or any corporation resulting from any consolidation to which the 
Company or any new warrant agent shall be a party or any corporation to which 
the Company or any new warrant agent transfers substantially all of its 
corporate trust or shareholders services business shall be a successor warrant 
agent under this Warrant without any further act. Any such successor warrant 
agent shall promptly cause notice of its succession as warrant agent to be 
mailed (by first class mail, postage prepaid) to the Holder at the Holder's last 
address as shown on the Warrant Register. 
 



 
 
 
     14. Miscellaneous. 
 
          (a) This Warrant does not entitle the Holder to any voting or other 
rights as a stockholder of the Company prior to exercise and payment for the 
Warrant Price in accordance with the terms hereof. 
 
          (b) This Warrant shall be binding on and inure to the benefit of the 
parties hereto and their respective successors and assigns. Subject to the 
preceding sentence, nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give to any 
Person other than the Company and the Holder any legal or equitable right, 
remedy or cause of action under this Warrant. This Warrant may be amended only 
in writing signed by the Company and the Holder and their successors and 
assigns. 
 
          (c) All questions concerning the construction, validity, enforcement 
and interpretation of this Warrant shall be governed by and construed and 
enforced in accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without 
regard to the principles of conflicts of law thereof. Each party hereto hereby 
irrevocably waives, to the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, any and 
all right to trial by jury in any legal proceeding arising out of or relating to 
this Warrant or the transactions contemplated hereby. If either party shall 
commence a proceeding to enforce any provisions of this Warrant, then the 
prevailing party in such proceeding shall be reimbursed by the other party for 
its attorney's fees and other costs and expenses incurred with the 
investigation, preparation and prosecution of such Proceeding. 
 
          (d) The headings herein are for convenience only, do not constitute a 
part of this Warrant and shall not be deemed to limit or affect any of the 
provisions hereof. 
 
          (e) In case any one or more of the provisions of this Warrant shall be 
invalid or unenforceable in any respect, the validity and enforceability of the 
remaining terms and provisions of this Warrant shall not in any way be affected 
or impaired thereby and the parties will attempt in good faith to agree upon a 
valid and enforceable provision which shall be a commercially reasonable 
substitute therefor, and upon so agreeing, shall incorporate such substitute 
provision in this Warrant. 
 
                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK, 
                             SIGNATURE PAGE FOLLOWS] 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly 
executed by its authorized officer as of the date first indicated above. 
 
 
                                BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
 
 
                                 By: 
                                    ---------------------- 
 
                                 Name: 
                                 Title: 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
                         BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
                     WARRANT ORIGINALLY ISSUED MAY [ ], 2004 
                                 WARRANT NO. [ ] 
 
 
                                 EXERCISE NOTICE 
 
 
To BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC.: 
 
         The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to purchase _____________ 
shares of Common Stock pursuant to the above captioned Warrant, and, if such 
Holder is not utilizing the cashless exercise provisions set forth in the 
Warrant, encloses herewith $________ in cash, certified or official bank check 
or checks or other immediately available funds, which sum represents the 
aggregate Exercise Price (as defined in the Warrant) for the number of shares of 
Common Stock to which this Exercise Notice relates, together with any applicable 
taxes payable by the undersigned pursuant to the Warrant. 
 
         The undersigned requests that certificates for the shares of Common 
Stock issuable upon this exercise be issued in the name of: 
 
 
 
                         (Please print name and address) 
 
                     --------------------------------------- 
 
                     --------------------------------------- 
 
                     --------------------------------------- 
 
                     SSN or Tax Identification No.---------- 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
                           WARRANT SHARES EXERCISE LOG 
 
 
 
 
- ----------------------------- ----------------------------- ---------------------------------- ---------------------
            Date                Number of Warrant Shares        Number of Warrant Shares        Number of Warrant 
                               Available to be Exercised                Exercised              Shares Remaining to 
                                                                                                   be Exercised 
- ----------------------------- ----------------------------- ---------------------------------- ---------------------
                                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- ----------------------------- ----------------------------- ---------------------------------- ---------------------
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
                         BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
                     WARRANT ORIGINALLY ISSUED MAY [ ], 2004 
                                 WARRANT NO. [ ] 
 
 
                               FORM OF ASSIGNMENT 
 
 
         [To be completed and signed only upon transfer of Warrant] 
 
         FOR VALUE RECEIVED, the undersigned hereby sells, assigns and transfers 
unto ________________________ the right represented by the above-captioned 
Warrant to purchase ____________ shares of Common Stock to which such Warrant 
relates and appoints ________________ attorney to transfer said right on the 
books of the Company with full power of substitution in the premises. 
 
Dated:   _______________, ____ 
 
 
                              --------------------------------------- 
                              (Signature  must  conform in all respects to name 
                              of holder as specified on the face of the Warrant) 
 
 
 
                              --------------------------------------- 
                              Address of Transferee 
 
 
 
                              --------------------------------------- 
 
                              --------------------------------------- 
 
 
In the presence of: 
 
 
- -------------------------- 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1 
 
 
[BIOSANTE LOGO]                                   BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
                                                  111 Barclay Boulevard 
                                                  Lincolnshire, Illinois 60069 
                                                  www.biosantepharma.com 
 
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                  AMEX: BPA 
 
                BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS ANNOUNCES $17.7 MILLION 
                        PRIVATE PLACEMENT OF COMMON STOCK 
 
 
LINCOLNSHIRE, Illinois (May 12, 2004) -- BioSante Pharmaceuticals, Inc. (Amex: 
BPA) today announced that it has entered into definitive agreements with 
institutional and other accredited investors with respect to the private 
placement of 2,949,000 shares of its common stock at a purchase price of $6.00 
per share, for gross proceeds of $17,694,000. Investors also will receive 
warrants to purchase 442,350 shares of common stock at an exercise price of 
$7.00 per share. Leerink Swann & Company served as placement agent for the 
transaction 
 
The transaction is expected to be consummated within the next few days following 
satisfaction of certain customary closing conditions contained in the definitive 
transaction agreements, including approval of an additional listing application 
with the American Stock Exchange. 
 
"We are pleased by this exciting private placement, and are gratified to welcome 
a new group of institutional investors who we believe will help us increase the 
company's visibility in the investment community," said Stephen M. Simes, 
BioSante's president and chief executive officer. "The additional cash will be 
used to implement our plan to build a valuable portfolio of hormone therapy 
products and continue development of our CAP nanotechnology. Including the 
proceeds from this placement, we will have about $25 million in the bank, which 
is equal to more than two years of our cash requirements." 
 
The net proceeds to BioSante will be approximately $16.5 million. BioSante 
intends to use the net proceeds to fund the late stage development of the 
company's new product pipeline, including Bio-E-Gel(TM), currently in its 
pivotal Phase III clinical trial to treat menopausal symptoms, and LibiGel(TM), 
soon to complete a Phase II clinical trial for Female Sexual Dysfunction, as 
well as for general corporate purposes. 
 
The securities offered in this placement have not been registered under the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or state securities laws, and cannot be 
offered or sold in the United States absent registration with the Securities and 
Exchange Commission (SEC) or an applicable exemption from the registration 
requirements. As part of the transaction, the company has agreed to file a 
registration statement with 
 
 
 



 
 
the SEC covering the resale of the shares of common stock issued in the 
offering, including the shares of common stock issuable upon exercise of the 
warrants. This news release is neither an offer to sell nor a solicitation of an 
offer to buy any of the securities discussed herein and is being issued under 
Rule 135c of the Securities Act of 1933. 
 
ABOUT BIOSANTE PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
BioSante is developing a pipeline of hormone therapy products to treat both men 
and women. BioSante's hormone therapy products are gel formulations for 
transdermal administration that deliver bioidentical estradiol and testosterone. 
Symptoms treated with hormone therapy in men include impotence, diminished sex 
drive, muscle weakness and osteoporosis. Symptoms in menopausal women include 
hot flashes, vaginal atrophy, decreased libido and osteoporosis. The estrogen 
and testosterone markets in the United States alone account for over $2.5 
billion in annual sales. 
 
The company also is developing its calcium phosphate nanotechnology (CAP) for 
novel vaccines, including biodefense vaccines for toxins such as anthrax and 
ricin, and drug delivery systems. Additional information is available online at 
www.biosantepharma.com. 
 
This news release contains forward-looking statements within the meaning of the 
Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. The statements regarding 
BioSante contained in this press release that are not historical in nature, 
particularly those that utilize terminology such as "may," "will," "should," 
"likely," "expects," "anticipates," "estimates," "believes" or "plans," or 
comparable terminology, are forward-looking statements. Forward-looking 
statements are based on current expectations and assumptions, and entail various 
risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially 
from those expressed in such forward-looking statements. Important factors known 
to BioSante that cause actual results to differ materially from those expressed 
in such forward-looking statements are the difficulty of developing 
pharmaceutical products and especially of new vaccines, obtaining regulatory and 
other approvals and achieving market acceptance, and other factors identified 
and discussed from time to time in BioSante's filings with the Securities and 
Exchange Commission, including those factors discussed on pages 18 to 25 of 
BioSante's Form 10-KSB, which discussion also is incorporated herein by 
reference. 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 
 
Phillip B. Donenberg, CFO 
847-478-0500 ext 101 
donenber@biosantepharma.com 
 
 
                                      # # # 
 
 
 


